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As we approach the end of February, it’s hard to believe that we are nearing the  
completion of two-thirds of the school year! Time has flown by, and our students  
have continued to make amazing progress. 
 
Celebrating Dr. Seuss’s Birthday 
In March, we will be celebrating Dr. Seuss’s birthday, and we invite you to join us in reading his classic, 
Oh, the Places You’ll Go! This beloved book, which was the last Dr. Seuss published during his lifetime, 
offers timeless advice about the journey of life. It encourages readers to embrace life’s challenges with 
joy and kindness, no matter what lies ahead. 
 
One School, One Book 
March also marks the beginning of our Annual One School, One Book initiative. This month-long event 
will be filled with reading excitement as we dive into Fenway and Hattie by Victoria J. Coe. We invite all 
families to join in the fun as we celebrate reading together! 
 
Wisconsin Forward Exam & Aimsweb Assessments 
For our students in grades 3, 4, and 5, please take note of the upcoming Wisconsin Forward Exam. This 
state assessment will take place from March 17 to April 25. We will send home specific grade-level dates 
and times soon. To ensure the best experience for our students, we kindly ask that you avoid scheduling 
appointments or vacations during the testing window. We understand that illness can sometimes be 
unavoidable, and we will work with families to make necessary accommodations. 
 
Additionally, 4K-3rd grade students will participate in the Aimsweb Plus reading assessments during this 
same testing window. This is similar to the winter window, but with 4K students now included for the 
first time. We will also be mindful of staggering 3rd-grade testing, as they will be completing both 
Aimsweb and Forward testing during this period. These assessments are both required by the state, and 
we appreciate your support in ensuring our students are ready for success. 
 
Third Quarter & Staff Appreciation 
As we head into the final weeks of the third quarter, I want to take a moment to recognize our incredible 
staff. They work tirelessly to ensure our students receive the best possible education, and I am proud to be 
part of this team. We are also fortunate to have such strong parental support at home. Your partnership is 
invaluable, and we thank you for your continued dedication to your child’s education. 

We look forward to an exciting month ahead, and we appreciate all you do to support our school 
community. 

 
 

Principal’s Corner 
 

 

Important dates: 
 
• March 7 
 No School 
 Staff Inservice 
 
 
• March 9 
 Daylight Savings 

Time begins-turn 
clocks ahead 

 
 
• March 21 
 Deadline to order  
 a yearbook 
 
 
• March 18 
 Gr. 3, 4, 5 Concert 
 6:00 HS Fieldhouse 
 
 
• March 20 
 Summer School 

registration begins 
 
 
• March 24-28 
 Spring Break  
 No School 
 
 
 
Interactive Lunch Menu 
Link  
https://www.myschoolm
enus.com/organization
s/2787 
 
 
 
 
We are a NUT 
FREE School. NO 
Homemade or 
Store/Bakery 
Bought Goods 
(unless there is a 
“Made in a nut-free 
facility” sticker) 
 

March 2025 Newsletter 

March is Reading Month at Freedom Elementary! 
To celebrate, we are reading Fenway and Hattie by Victoria J. Coe school-wide.  Each 
week an email will be sent to read along with the staff.  We will also have a reading month 
calendar for each student.  As students complete the activities or read the chapters in the 
book, they can cross off those days.  At the end of the month, students who have 
completed at least 12 activities, should bring their signed calendar back to school to earn 
a reading month prize!   

https://www.myschoolmenus.com/organizations/2787
https://www.myschoolmenus.com/organizations/2787
https://www.myschoolmenus.com/organizations/2787


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Fluency is one of the five foundational reading skills.  (The other four, as you likely know, are phonological awareness, phonics, 
vocabulary, and comprehension.)  Fluency connects readers not just to words, but to emotions and expressions, characters and 
connotations.  And it’s also where reading really starts to foster joy.   
 
When readers develop fluency, they also develop: 
 

• Comprehension.  As decoding becomes more effortless, readers can focus on understanding meaning.  Fluent readers 
recognize words automatically, allowing them to dedicate cognitive resources to complex sentence structures and 
connections among ideas.  They grasp both main points and nuances.  All told, they get what they’re reading. 

• Confidence.  Fluent readers are more likely to feel accomplished, proud, and motivated with regards to their reading 
abilities.  And it’s a virtuous cycle:  As their confidence grows, they’re more likely to engage in and enjoy reading – and 
continue to improve. 

• Vocabulary.  Fluency plays a significant role in vocabulary acquisition and language development.  Fluent readers 
encounter a larger variety of words in context.  This exposure enhances their language and communication skills across 
academic topics and life experiences. 

• Academic success.  Fluency helps students read to learn.  As students advance through school, fluency becomes 
increasingly important for comprehension and analysis of more advanced and content-rich texts. 

• Emotional connection.  Fluency enables readers to connect with the characters, emotions, experiences, and implications 
in a given text.  That’s what makes reading immersive and enjoyable – in the moment and for a lifetime. 

 
Taken from:   
https://amplify.com/blog/science-of-reading/the-importance-of-reading-fluency-in-effective-literary-instruction/ 
 
  
   
 

Reading Fluency 
 

IMPROVEMENTS TO THE SUMMER SCHOOL WEBSITE will be updated soon! Please check out the following features when 
starting to register your child: 
 
1. Printable summer school sports flyers- will be available on the summer school website in the near future 
 
2. All course descriptions will be available for you to view.   
 
Reminders-The session will be three weeks:  June 9 through June 27, 2025.  Online Registrations Window (March 20 - April 11, 
2025), final day to pay course fees is Friday, April 18, 2025.  
 
If your child is signed up for a course when the registration window closes, you ARE responsible 
for those course fees even if your child does not attend summer school. 
 
 

Summer School  
 

Winter Fun in the Snow 

From the Health Room 
We are in need of larger clothes in the health room.  If you have any adult large shirts or sweatpants you would like to donate, 
they would be appreciated.  We are also in need of boys clothes size 14 to adult sizes. If your student needed to borrow clothes 
from the health room, please return them after they have been washed. 



 
 
               
               
               
           
           
           
           
           
               
               
               
               
               
               
            
            
            
            
            
            
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
         
               
               
               
               
               
          
          
          
          
          
          
          
          
    

Fang’s Reading Program 
Fang's Reading Program will be wrapping up and the Home Run base is due on March 14th. Just like last year, there 
will be no individual base prizes, rather a grand slam prize that students pick up at the ballpark when they attend the 
family night game on Thursday, May 15th at 6:40pm. Teachers have sent information home in January, and tickets can 
be purchased when the program has been completed. 20% of online ticket sales will be donated back to FES! We hope 
you are taking part in this fun opportunity to grow your child’s reading skills! 
Thank you, 
The Timber Rattlers Reading Committee 
 

Elementary Yearbook 
It is time to purchase your yearbook! Please visit the link to order. LINK: harmann.com/ordering.  School Specific 
Code: FREESYB.  Best pricing for books is available until March 10th. After March 10th prices will increase and no upgrades 
will be available.  They will not accept any orders after March 21. The cost for the yearbook is $15.00 each.  If you are in need 
of alternative ordering options, please contact Harmann Studios Customer Care Team at 1-800-236-8910. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From Ms. Vanderloop in the Music Room

   

***Our Spring Concert featuring our 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade 
musicians will take place on March 18th at 6 pm in the fieldhouse at 
Freedom High School*****  

Code for Music Class Website 
Scan the QR code to access information regarding your child’s 
experience in the music room as well as detailed information 
about the upcoming concert for your student performing as well as 
helpful information for you, (their adoring fans and roadies:)) 
including the where and when of pickup and drop off, where they 
can be located on the stage during their special time in the 
spotlight and so much more. :)  

 

Our Irish Best Singers put together a singing 
telegram project for kindness week and 
delivered a sweet treat and message of 
gratitude in song form to over 50 teachers here 
at FES. Way to spread kindness like confetti 
IB singers! 

http://harmann.com/ordering


 

 
 
 
  

From the Foodservice Department 
Thank you for all the donations to the Angel Fund. The District was able to distribute a portion of the funds to 
help Freedom families!  Over the past few months we have been having “Taste Test Tuesday”.  These days give 
the students an opportunity to try a new menu item that they will see on a future menu.  These have been received 
quite nicely and the students are excited to try them. Unfortunately, with March being a short month, we will 
resume taste test Tuesdays in April with a fun new menu idea! We look forward to your student trying something 
new!  

News from Student Council 
Freedom Elementary Student Council has been working hard the last few months. When the students came back 
from winter break, Student Council members put together a School Store. School Store takes place in the 
cafeteria every Thursday morning before school, selling items useful for students who need a snack, extra pens 
or pencils, sticky notes, highlighters, etc. All items sold are $1 or less.  
 
Student Council also organized a concession stand for the Snowball dance, a food drive for the Freedom Food 
Pantry, and a hat & mitten drive for those in need of some warmth.  
 
Student Council is arranging a new drive for Saving Paws from March 17 through March 21. Please have your 
child bring dog or cat food, toys, treats, or monetary donations.  Posters will be up soon to remind students.  

Art Fundraiser 
-Art fundraiser packets will be sent home Monday, March 3 with students 
-Art fundraiser Orders due with payment back to school by Tuesday, March 11 
 

Freedom Elementary Night at the Blizzard 
On Friday, April 11 at 6:00pm, Freedom Elementary School families are invited to join the Green Bay 
Blizzard at the Resch Center.  It is also “Kids Night” and Mr. Kazik will be dashing for cash at half 
time.  Ticket information will be shared soon. 



 
 
 

PAC (Parent Activity Committee) News 
 SAVE THE DATE – Xtreme Air Jump Party 
The PAC will be having a Jump Party at Xtreme Air (W3035 Edgewood Trail, Appleton, WI 54913) on Thursday, March 6 from 
4 to 7 PM. Please note we do not have school on Friday. Cost is $15 for 3 Hours which includes socks (normal pricing is $25). All 
you need to do is show up during that time and say you are with Freedom Elementary. If you plan to go, please complete a waiver 
for your child(ren) ahead of time online at https://www.xtremeairfun.com/ or when in person when you arrive. We hope you can 
jump in on the fun! 
 
SAVE THE DATE Saturday, April 5 Timber Rattlers 
Calling all Freedom families and friends! Come support Freedom Elementary School and watch Mr. Tony Kazik Dash for Cash 
down on the field prior to the Timber Rattlers game on Saturday, April 5th!  Use this link to order tickets: https://fevo-
enterprise.com/event/FreedomElementary2025. 
 
FAMILY BAKE OFF 
The PAC’s Family Bake Off will be happening soon – flyers will go home with students the second week in March. The bake off 
is a great way to come together as a family, get creative, have some fun and do something baking! If you are not going anywhere 
for Spring Break, this is a fun activity to do then! Judging will be based on Creativity, Theme-based, ‘I did it myself’. There will 
be 3 winners in each of these categories as well as an Overall Winner.  
  
HOW IT WORKS:  
1) Pick a theme based on a favorite book 
2) Bake an item (cake, cookie, rice Krispie, etc.) as a family to show this theme. The cooking, designing and decorating is up to 
your family- plan and create when it works for you! Have fun decorating---adding extra decorations or dressing up to fit the book 
theme encouraged! 
3) Submit a picture of your family’s cake including family name by Friday, April 4 to freedompac1@gmail.com. Please include 
your child’s name and grade to help us notify the winners as well as the book you based your creation on. If you do not want the 
picture/name on the PAC Facebook page, please state that in your email.  
 
NEW YEAR, NEW GEAR SPIRIT WEAR 
The PAC’s Spirit Wear Sale - New Year, New Gear is still going on and Kenny Rose is offering a number of different items 
including adult and youth tank tops, shorts, skorts, pants, t-shirts, sweatshirts, hoodies, jackets as well as hats, bags and blankets. 
Stock up soon because Spring Break and spring/summer sports are right around the corner!  
ORDER TODAY - https://shorturl.at/cvrvR 
 
SHOUT OUTS 
Keep sharing the love and sending in Shout Outs for FES Staff. There is no limit to amount you can send in. Please use the following 
link - https://shorturl.at/MiCBE to send a Shout Out to a staff member that is doing an amazing job. We will hold a raffle quarterly 
for members that receive them. Staff Shout Outs are due Friday, March 21.  
 
STOCK THE LOUNGE – Fourth Grade 
Thank you to all parents who helped us stock the lounge this school year! The FES Staff really enjoyed all the snacks and drinks 
you provided! For the month March, we are asking all fourth grade parents to please consider dropping off snacks/drinks to help 
us stock the lounge for FES staff! Each month we will be asking a different grade to help with this.  Just a reminder that snacks 
need to be "nut free". We hope to get a mixture of healthy and sweet/salty treats. Ideas for drinks: soda, flavor or carbonated water, 
Bubbl’r’, etc. 
  
BUZZ’S PAC NIGHT 
Did you know, on the 3rd Monday of each month is PAC night at Buzz’s. On these nights, head to Buzz’s with the family for a 
great meal and they will donate a portion of food sales to the PAC. 
  
NEXT MEETING 
Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 17 at 5:30 PM. LOCATION CHANGE! Our meeting will be the Freedom High 
School Fieldhouse. Babysitting will be provided by National Honor Students. 
  
WE’RE SOCIAL! 
"Like" us on Facebook at Freedom Elementary P.A.C. (Parent Activity Committee)! 
 
 
 
   
 
 

https://fevo-enterprise.com/event/FreedomElementary2025
https://fevo-enterprise.com/event/FreedomElementary2025
mailto:freedompac1@gmail.com
https://shorturl.at/cvrvR?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3y-7Th9Zc2miVxUXUyoMzeQizyG-TSUEkD73N3GcSavrx9vJFcKhrpAKs_aem_i7iRCVuL5cQu4rkKpu0rWg
https://shorturl.at/MiCBE






 

 

The week of March 3rd to March 6th, Freedom Elementary School 

will celebrate Read Across America Week 2025.  To share in and 

celebrate a love for reading, we will have the following dress up 

days: 

“The Sleep Book” 

Wear Pajamas 

“Cat in the Hat” 

Wear Stripes and/or a Hat 

“One Fish, Two Fish” 

Wear Red, Blue or 

things with numbers 

“Green Eggs and Ham” 

Wear Green 

No School 

Teacher Insrvice 
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4K-2 Family Math Night 

Gr. 3-5 Family Math Night 
 



MARCH 2025 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2  
Read Across  
America Week 
March 3-6 

3 
“The Sleep Book” 

Wear Pajamas 
Art Fundraiser  

packets go home 

4 
“Cat in the Hat” 

Wear Stripes and/or  
a Hat 

5 
KG to PAC 

“One Fish, Two Fish” 
Wear Red, Blue or 

things with numbers 

6 
“Green Eggs and Ham” 

Wear Green 
Jump Party Xtreme 

Air 4:00-7:00 

7 
No School 

Staff Inservice 

8 

9  Daylight Savings 
Time begins-turn 
clocks ahead one hour 

10 11 
Art Fundraiser orders 

due 

12 13 
Gr. 3 Weidner Center 
Gr. 2 Bubolz Nature 

Center 

14 
Fang’s Final  
baseball due 

Kurkiewicz & Jakl to 
Kaukauna Library 

15 

16 
Forward Exam 

March 17-April 25 

17 
Wear Green 

18  
Gr. 3, 4, 5 concert 

6:00pm H.S.  
Fieldhouse 

19 
4K Building for Kids 

20 
4K Building for Kids 

Summer School 
online registration 

begins 

21 End of 3rd Quarter 
Deadline to order  

yearbook 
World Down  

Syndrome Day 

PBS Assembly 

22 

23 24 
No School 

Spring Break 

25 
No School 

Spring Break 

26 
No School 

Spring Break 

27 
No School 

Spring Break 

28 
No School 

Spring Break 

29 

30 31 
Turn in Reading March 

Calendar 
Glass Artist in  

Residence 
March 31-April 4 

     

FREEDOM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL STUDENT CALENDAR 



Paid student meal is $1.35. Reduced Meal is $0.30

Freedom Elementary School March Breakfast Menu
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

3 4 5 6 7

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal
Apple Cinnamon Muffin

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal
Yogurt Parfait w/ Granola School Inservice - No 

School

Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit String Cheese & Juice Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit String Cheese & Juice

10 11 12 13 14

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal
Double Chocolate Muffin

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal
Banana Chocolate Chip 

Oatmeal Bar
Cinnamon Toast 

Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 
Cereal

Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit String Cheese & Juice Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit String Cheese & Juice Banana

17 18 19 20 21

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal
Blueberry Muffin

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal
Yogurt Parfait w/ Granola

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal

Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit String Cheese & Juice Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit String Cheese & Juice Banana

24 25 26 27 28

No School - Spring Break No School - Spring Break No School - Spring Break No School - Spring Break No School - Spring Break

31

Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch/Cocoa Puffs/Trix 

Cereal

Scooby Snacks & Fresh Fruit

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.  
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